# MINUTES FROM THE REGULAR PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON OCTOBER 17, 2018, AT 6:00 P.M.

Lou Ann Watson, Fred Busing, Brad Stokes, Caylin LePire, Beth **MEMBERS PRESENT:** 

Dickinson

Ben Cumber, Renae Roberts **MEMBERS ABSENT:** 

Councilman Bundy; Recreation Superintendent Tiffany Belt **REPRESENTATIVES:** 

**Amy Pearson** TRANSCRIBER:

#### **MINUTES:**

Lou Ann Watson made a motion to approve the minutes from the September 19, 2018 meeting. Beth Dickinson seconded the motion. All in favor, motion carried.

# RECOGNIZE PERSONS IN THE AUDIENCE:

Alexis Pickering, Health Policy Analyst, from Central District Health and a member of the Elmore County Health Coalition gave a presentation for creating smoke free parks within the City of Mountain Home.

# **OLD BUSINESS**

#### **STEM Programs**

The coding class is on hold until Parks and Recreation gets better internet which may be as early as the end of October. Tiffany is also hoping to arrange a weeklong STEM camp for this summer. Item closed.

#### **Swimming Pool**

The pool has been winterized and they are officially done for the year. They plan on filling the pool earlier next year to try and locate the leak. Item closed.

## Fall Programs

Soccer ends October 20, 2018. Little Chefs is a high-demand program that runs throughout the winter. Tiffany applied for the CHIF grant again this year for Freezer Frenzy and fitness classes, but will not know until January if they received any funding. They split up basketball this year and girls will go first for the season. The girls' numbers aren't where they would like them so they extended the registration period. Item closed.

# **NEW BUSINESS**

#### Spooktacular

Spooktacular is October 26, 2018, and they are still looking for judges if anyone is interested. There will be a costume tent that the judges will be staged out of. Parks and Recreation would like to host a haunted house next year at Spooktacular for one of the local food pantries. Carry forward.

### Winter Programs

Basketball, Walk and Run and Hacker, Step it Up and Zumba programs will all be running this winter. Carry forward.

# GENERAL BOARD DISCUSSION

ADJOURN
There being no further business to come before the committee, Brad Stokes made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Beth Dickinson seconded the motion. All in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 6:49 P.M.

End & Busin

# **AGENDA ITEMS FOR JANUARY 16, 2019 MEETING**

## **OLD BUSINESS**

Spooktacular Winter Programs

# **NEW BUSINESS**

Tobacco and Vape Free Parks **Spring Programs**